
 

 

Supporting Schools and Students to Achieve 

October 27, 2021 

 

Kimberly School District 
Carla Hogue 
141 Center Street West 
Kimberly, ID 83341 
 
Dear Ms. Hogue: 
 
Congratulations on being selected for the 2021 National School Lunch Program (NSLP) 
Equipment Assistance Grant!  The Idaho State Department of Education Child Nutrition 
Programs is pleased to inform you that a grant of $5,614.01 has been awarded to Kimberly 
Elementary to purchase a new oven.  This grant has been awarded to upgrade and improve the 
equipment used in the school nutrition program.  Grant awards are contingent upon available 
USDA funds. 
 
All funds are to be expended by July 1, 2022.  If funds are not obligated by May 30, 2022, please 
send an explanation and expected completion date to Shawn Charters via letter or email at 
scharters@sde.idaho.gov by June 15, 2022. 
 
Enclosed is the agreement that must be signed by the District Superintendent and returned to 
the State Department of Education prior to November 19, 2021.  Once the agreement is signed 
by the State agency, we will scan and forward the signed electronic copy to the school district. 
 
Again, congratulations on receiving this grant award!  I appreciate your continued dedication to 
the health and nutrition of Idaho students.  If you have any questions about the 2021 NSLP 
Equipment Assistance Grant, please feel free to contact Shawn Charters at 
scharters@sde.idaho.gov  (208) 332-6822.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Sherri Ybarra 
Superintendent of Public Instruction 
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